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We have finally found a photo of the Texaco station in its prime. Thanks, Ellis Barker, for sending these photos. Other 
photos are of Rev. Burgess in front of the Christian church, W.R. (Ray) Barker in his hardware store, and a photo of Ray's 
first shop he shared with Tine Addington. (It later became McConnell's Garage.) They fixed everything, as Ellis put it. 
When W.R. left the partnership he acquired a J.I. Case dealership operated in a small building near the depot before 
moving it to the building in which he is pictured. Barker's Hardware was just north of the current post office. It was 
across the street from Lambert's Drugstore and Graham's grocery store. Ray was the mayor of the Town of Raymer 
for about 25 years, and on the school board for many years. He died in 1962 at 75 years of age. By Ray's side all 
these years was his wife, Rachel. They raised 5 children: Noel, Bernard, Glen, Rachel and Beverly. Ray originally 
came to the Raymer area from Nebraska in 1915 with his brother, Wesley. They had adjoining farms six miles 
south of town. Rachel and the two oldest boys came out from Nebraska on the train to join Ray. They moved into 
town in 1918 to a little brown house which was a four-room, brown shingle house with a lean-to kitchen and no clos-
ets. In November, 1934 they moved to the big Novak house across the street from the Christian church. After Ray's 
passing, Rachel lived in Aurora but would come out and stay the summers in New Raymer as long as she was 
able. She died in 1983 at the age of 90. Ray and Rachel shared 50 years together, and both were a great asset to 
the Town of Raymer. Ray was a justice of the peace, a charter member of the Lions Club and a trustee of the 
Christian church. Rachel was a member of the Larking Club, the Ladies Aid Society, the Handcraft Club, was on the 
Election Board, and was Sunday School Superintendent for 25 years.  





REGISTER YOUR BRAND 
FOR DISPLAY IN OUR 
TRAVELING KIOSK FOR A 
$50 DONATION 

PERMANENT DISPLAY 
WILL BE IN TRUXAW & 
KRUEGER GROCERY 
STORE / SELDIN’S CASH 
GROCERY BUILDING—
OUR MUSEUM!! 



 



Remember the school field trips? Thanks, Carol and Arnie for identifying these 5th and 6th graders. Mrs. Christensen is 
the teacher. Front row, left to right: Linda Nickerson, Alvin Steffen (don't remember why he was in the picture) and Joy 
Showers; 2nd row, Roberta Knox, Cathy Ashbaugh, Joyce Steffen,, Carol Vangraefschepe, Marilyn Weitzel, Ruth 
Mertens, and Judy Crosby; back row, Mrs. Christensen, Donald Fox, Bus Driver Leo Morgan, ??? (almost looks like Mel-
vin Vangraefschepe), Marvin Stanley, Arnold Fiscus, Charles Everhart, and Joe Ward.  

 
UPCOMING EVENTS & FUNDRAISERS 

June 1, 2019  Art & History Day (including a bus tour)  $35 

PRE-REGISTER NOW ON OUR WEBSITE AT WWW.FRIENDSOFRAYMER.COM $35 
Come join us for a tour of the Pawnee Buttes area, including the Stanley Ranch where we will have a BBQ 
lunch, and also stop at historical sites, some of which are on private property.  This year, the all-school reun-
ion will take place on the same day so that you will be able to enjoy the evening with the Buckingham-New 
Raymer-Prairie Alumni Association at the New Raymer Community Center.  Reservations for the reunion can 
be made by submitting the fee to the Alumni Association, as instructed on a postcard being sent to alumni 
members. 

September 7, 2019 Friends of Raymer Car Show   $35 

We are holding our 3rd annual car show in the Town of Raymer Saturday, September 7, 2019, beginning at 10:00 a.m., 
with registration beginning at 9:00 a.m.   Bring the whole family for fun in the park with the bouncy house, vendor 
booths and food booths.  Pre-registration will be available at www.friendsofraymer.com.ww.friendsofraymer.com. 

 



Merritt 

Pawnee Pioneer Trials Byway retraces the steps of the old Native American and pioneer trails across the open plains. 
What once was inhabited by Plains Indians and buffalo was later traveled by fur trappers, frontiersman, cattle ranch-
ers, and homesteaders as they settled through the land, creating many railroad towns. Check out this map by Colora-

do Scenic and Historic Byways so you can take part to discover and travel through this scenic byway trail coming 
right through Morgan County!  
 
The best time to visit the Pawnee Buttes is in the spring or fall, when the temperatures are milder. In the early 
mornings and evenings, the bright colors painted across the sky add to the artwork of the sandstone towers. The 
Pawnee Buttes trail is open year round; however, there is a nearby closure annually from March 1 – June 30 to 
protect any nesting raptors. 
 
Fore more info visit:  
www.coloradodirectory.com/maps/pawnee.html 


